Submission - Ian Kaminskyj (via email)
To whom it may concern, 

I understand that I may have missed the submission deadline for the options for reform of the OC Act 2006, but I was wondering whether you would still accept my suggestions outlined below for amendments to be made to the OC Act 2006.  
1)
Modify Sec 146 (2) so that an OC must supply a copy of any OC record  upon request to any lot owner but has the option to charge a fee or not, the  fee being as determined by Sec 146 (3). This will ensure that all owners have access to the records of their OC and can get copies of them if desired. 

2)
The OC committee meeting minutes must be sent to all lot owners, either electronically or posted, immediately they become available after each OC committee meeting, This will ensure all owners are kept fully abreast of the decisions made the OC committee on their behalf.

3)
That the role of the auditor be expanded to determine the reasonableness of all fees charged to lot owners. This will ensure owners are not charged fees that are unreasonable. 

4)
That the fines be increased for any breaches of the OC Act by the OC or the OC manager. This will help ensure that the OC & OC managers will take the OC Act more seriously and thereby, abide by it. 

5)
Members of the OC committee cannot vote on any matters that relate to their family members, due to the potential for conflict of interest. This will ensure all decisions made by the committee are unbiased and fair. 6)      That all lot owners be notified when any OC committee meeting is to be held & that they be allowed to attend as observers, if they so desire. This will allow all owners to keep abreast of how the committee is performing and determine whether or not it is acting in their best interests.

7)      
That any lot owners that supply a service to the OC (eg building superintendent), either personally, or via any entity they are associated with, not allowed to be a part of the OC committee, due to the risk of a potential conflict of interest, whether or not they are also lot owners. This will ensure the OC committee represents the interests of all lot owners and is free of any conflict of interest.   

Regards 

Dr Ian Kaminskyj

